
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Ava Brumfield <AvaBrumfield@schouse.gov>
CC: Haley Mottel (HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov) <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 3/11/2015 1:46:49 PM
Subject: RE: 3M's Upcoming Subcommittee Meeting

803-767-7583 cell

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley 
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583 
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

From: Ava Brumfield [mailto:AvaBrumfield@schouse.gov]
Sent: Wednesday, March 11, 2015 1:08 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: 3M's Upcoming Subcommittee Meeting

Good afternoon Katherine:

The 3M Subcommittee IV on Military and Public Affairs will meet Wednesday, March 18, 
2015 at 9:00 a.m. in room 427 of the Blatt Building to discuss H.3547 and H.3683. Should 

Governor Haley have any questions or concerns, please let me know and feel free to attend 

this meeting. Also, may I have a contact number for you? Thank you,

~Ava

Ava M. Brumfield, C.P.M.,Assistant Research Director,S.C. House of Representatives - Medical, Military, Public Municipal & Affairs Committee
P.O. Box 11867 - Columbia, SC 29211,Ofc. 803.734.3046 Fax - 803.734.4785 AvaBrumfield@schouse.gov
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